
 

 

SpireEnergy.com 

Spire Inc. 
700 Market 
St. Louis, MO 63101 

October 31, 2019 

VIA EFIS 

Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 
 
Dear Secretary, 

Enclosed herewith for filing with the Missouri Public Service Commission are revised tariff 
sheets, P.S.C. MO. No. 7, Second Revised Sheet No. 11.16 of the eastern Missouri operating division and  
P.S.C. MO. No. 8, Second Revised Sheet No. 11.13 of the western Missouri operating division of Spire 
Missouri Inc. d/b/a Spire (the “Company”).  These revised tariff sheets, which have an issue date of 
October 31, 2019, and an effective date of November 10, 2019, reflect the Purchased Gas Adjustment 
(“PGA”) of the Company as provided by the Company’s tariffs.  Such revised PGA rates, which will be 
made effective on a pro-rata basis, include changes to both the Current Cost of Gas (“CCG”)  and the 
Actual Cost Adjustment (“ACA”) factors for natural gas customers. 

Spire East’s charges for gas will be reduced from $.45672 to $.41274 per therm; and Spire West’s 
charges for gas will be reduced from $.48438 to $.40415 per ccf. 

Compared to currently existing rates, and assuming normal usage, the PGA rate will decrease 
the average monthly bill of the typical residential customer – for Spire East the reduction will be about 
$2.95 per month or a reduction of 4.35% and for Spire West the reduction will be about $5.02 per 
month or a reduction of 8.25%.  Such bill impacts may be less or more depending on a customer’s actual 
usage, which is primarily affected by weather.   

The Company is also simaltantiously filing an APPLICATION FOR VARIANCE AND MOTION 
FOR EXPEDITED TREATMENT to pass these gas cost reductions to our customers as soon as possible. 

 

 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 

/s/ Scott A. Weitzel 
Scott A. Weitzel 
 


